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INTRODUCTION 
1. The purpose of this paper is to summarise the key points of the Summer Works 

programme for the 2010 recess period. 

ACTION FOR THE BOARD 
2. The Board is invited to take note.  

SUMMARY 
3. The anticipated cost of the summer recess works for 2010 for a recess period of 11-12 

weeks was some £13.5m (31 projects). The cost of works based on the reduced 
Commons recess period and usual Lords recess period is forecast as £6.5m (28 
projects, although two may be deferred until 2011). Of these projects 14 are shared, 10 
are House of Commons only and 4 are House of Lords only. 

4. The apportioned cost of work for the shortened recess period includes only five and a 
half weeks of construction costs for the large ongoing projects that are on site 
throughout 2010-11 (Cast Iron Roofs, M&E Medium Term and Fire Safety Works).  The 
additional cost to the 2010-11 budget due to the reduced recess period is 
approximately £950K, due predominately to the additional out-of-hours/weekend 
working costs required on the large ongoing projects (£450,000 for the Fire Safety 
project and £500,000 for the medium-term M&E project). 

5. The expenditure for summer recess work in 2008 was £4.432 million (54 projects) and 
£6.204m (47 projects) in 2009. These both had 11-12 week recess periods.  2010 
therefore has a similar spend to these previous years, but with a much reduced recess 
period.  It may be the case that some of our projects are simply inherently more 
expensive; but this performance reflects greater efficiency within PED, including 
improved processes and procedures, new contractor framework agreements, grouping 
of activities into larger (and therefore fewer) projects and programmes, and the 
development of the Programme Office.  

COMMUNICATION 
6. PED are providing exhibitions to both Houses prior to the recess. The Lords’ exhibition 

is in Peers’ Cloakroom. The Commons’ exhibition is in Portcullis House. These will 
provide Members, Peers and staff with the opportunity to view the proposed works. 
The exhibitions will include photographs, short narratives and colour-coded drawings, 
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describing each individual project and its impact. The drawings and impact statements 
will also be available on the intranet.  

7. Notices and impact statements will also be placed adjacent to the actual site locations to 
provide information to those working close by and for passers-by.  

8. When the summer recess period has ended there will be a small exhibition for both 
Houses to confirm what has been achieved. The format will be the same as last year’s 
successful exhibition. Co-ordination meetings and a ‘Wash-up’ meeting will be organised 
by PED to invite clients, users and stakeholders to provide feedback and to establish 
improvements in future years. 

RISKS 
9. Risks are identified on an individual project basis. Project leaders co-ordinate risks to 

ensure that they are fully managed. The risks are recorded and managed as appropriate. 
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